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Meeting Notes

FREIGHT SUBCOMMITTEE
DATE:

July 9, 2009

TIME:

7:30 AM to 9:30 A.M.

PLACE:

FedEx Facility Washington D.C.
CHAIR:
Victor Weissberg, Prince George’s County, Department of Public Works and Transportation 
ATTENDANCE:


Bala Akundi, Baltimore Metropolitan Council

Eulois Cleckley, District Department of Transportation

Josh Crump, District Department of Transportation
Laura Feast, SAIC

Brian Galhouse, Bastian Material Handling

Doug Guernsey, Guernsey Office Products

Anita Kayser, Washington Airports Task Force

Jon Scherman, Cambridge Systematics

Tarick Walton, National Capital Planning Commission

Victor Weissberg, Prince George’s County

David Zaidain, National Capital Planning Commission

COG/TPB STAFF ATTENDANCE:

Michael Farrell

Karin Foster

Anne Mariani

Andrew Meese
Patrick Zilliacus
Welcome, Introductions─Chairman Weissberg welcomed the Freight Subcommittee attendees and asked for introductions.  Following introductions, he handed the floor to Dave Smith, Senior Manager of the FedEx Express Package Facility on Eckington Place in Northeast Washington D.C.
FedEx Express Facility Operations and Tour─Dave Smith briefed the Freight Subcommittee on operations of his FedEx Express Facility before showing us around on the tour.  He proudly noted that despite the current economic downturn and the change in technology where more people send messages electronically, his FedEx Express Facility has not laid off any employees.  He has 400 people and 20 managers, in sales, IT, personnel, and customer experience.  Some employee hours were reduced, senior management pay was cut, and vendor contracts were renegotiated; however, no employee has been laid off.  The FedEx company also bought what was formerly Kinkos and made them FedEx Office stores.  There are 29 FedEx Office stores in Washington D.C.  20,000-30,000 packages leave the FedEx facility we toured daily.  The number fluctuates dramatically during holidays, particularly the winter holiday season.  161 trucks are launched daily, and with the numerous starts and stops each driver makes to deliver the packages, the vehicles get a lot of wear and tear.  Each day containers arrive from one Ronald Reagan DCA air cargo flight with Express packages for delivery to all types of people in Washington D.C.  Many of these packages go to government buildings where individual floors or offices might even have their own zip codes.  Delivery trucks are filled in a pre-defined sequence that is synchronized with the route schedule.  No package can weigh more than 75 pounds or 150 pounds with the assistance of a trolley; otherwise it is no longer an Express package. 

Following the tour we returned to the board room and Chairman Weissberg carried on with routine Freight Subcommittee business.  Mr. Weissberg asked if the Subcommittee had any comments on the May 2009 minutes.  No comments were made and the minutes were approved.  
Freight Program Update─Transportation Planning Board (TPB) staff Karin Foster reviewed the presentation that she will deliver to the TPB on July 15, 2009.  The briefing is an update on the Freight Program and efforts to integrate freight into the transportation planning process.  She noted some highlights from the Integrate Freight Report  such as truck and rail statistics for the region.  Ms. Foster discussed rail and truck bottlenecks in the region as potential focus areas.  She is also developing a Freight Project Database to compile potential projects beneficial to goods movement in our region from several studies that list freight projects.  Her freight briefing transitioned into a discussion on the CSX National Gateway Proposal.  CSX had made public comment to the TPB on June 17th, 2009 and made a presentation to the Technical Committee on June 26, 2009.  CSX’s Vice President Louis Renjel Jr. sent a letter to the TPB requesting TPB support for the National Gateway Initiative.  A total of 13 National Gateway projects fall within the TPB region totaling $149,793,700.  Six projects fall within the District of Columbia, two within Montgomery County, two within Prince George’s County, two within Frederick County, and one in Prince William County.  Ms. Foster provided the Subcommittee a copy of the draft letter to be presented to the TPB for consideration.  
Roundtable Updates─Bala Akundi of the Baltimore Metropolitan Council noted that their next Freight Movement Task Force meeting is August 20, 2009.  There was also discussion about holding a possible joint meeting with TPB Freight Subcommittee in the fall.  

Next Meeting September 10, 2009

Meeting Adjourned
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